
From: Natalie Dabarera <Natalie.Dabarera@unitedvoice.org.au>  
Sent: Monday, 23 September 2019 10:18 AM 
To: AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au>; Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Stephen Bull <Stephen.Bull@unitedvoice.org.au>; 'rachell@hsu.net.au' <rachell@hsu.net.au>; 
'mrobson@asu.asn.au' <mrobson@asu.asn.au> 
Subject: AM2018/26 4 yearly review of the Social, Community, Home Care and Disability Services 
Industry Award 2010 
 
The Associate 
The President 
 
Dear Associate, 
 
We refer to the Full Bench decision of 2 September 2019 and the request for submissions on the 
provisional views expressed regarding the transitional arrangements.  
 
In respect of the transitional arrangements for the introduction of weekend and public holiday 
penalty rates for casual employees expressed in paragraph [199], United Voice supports this 
approach.  
 
In respect of the increase in overtime rates for casuals, we support the provisional view in paragraph 
[200] that the increase come into effect on 1 December 2019.  
 
We apologise for the delay in this submission.  
 
Warm regards,  
 
Natalie Dabarera 
National Industrial Officer 
United Voice 
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